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and was due for an inspection.  Mr. Arais informed FI Summers that you would be 
present as well. 
 

4. On April 21, 2022, during Mr. Arais conversation with FI Summers, via phone, he asked 
Mr. Arais about a date for inspection that would be good for you.  Mr. Arais informed FI 
Summers that both of you were in Miami, Florida taking care of an ill relative and that he 
did not know when you would be able to return to the State of Maine. 
 

5. On April 26, 2022, FI Summers went to  to investigate the 
address to see if you were in fact living there.  FI Summers placed business cards in the 
doorway as well as the door located in between the two bay garage doors and left the 
property.  FI Summers then went to the town office and confirmed the owner of the 
property to be Rafael Duarte.   
 

6. On April 27, 2022, FI Summers received a telephone call from a man who identified 
himself as Ralph “Rafael” Duarte, the owner of the  address.  FI Summers 
learned that you and your husband were evicted from the property in February, 2022.  FI 
Summers learned that you and your husband have not been on the property or in the 
State of Maine since that time.  
 

7. On April 27, 2022, FI Summers attempted to reach out to you by phone as well as text 
messaging.  FI Summers did not hear back from either of you.  Other attempts were 
made on April 28th, May 4th, May 5th, May 6th.  FI Summers received no response from 
you.  
 

8. In addition to the first inspection request sent to you on April 6, 2022 by the Office of 
Cannabis Policy, a second and final inspection request was sent to you and on May 11, 
2022 with instructions to immediately contact FI Summers and schedule an inspection 
no later than May 17, 2022 at 5:00 PM.  You were provided his contact information.  As 
of June 7, 2022, you have not contacted him. 

 
For these reasons, your eligibility to participate in the MMMP has been revoked.  
 

 Willful failure to comply with an inspection, a violation of 22 MRS Section 2430-G 
(2)(C). 
 

 You are no longer a resident of Maine since you were evicted from your home address in 
Brownville in February 2022.  Since that time, you have not informed OCP of any new 
domicile in Maine and have been living in Miami, Florida. If you are not domiciled in 
Maine, you no longer qualify to be a registered caregiver and so are in violation of the 
statute.  22 MRS §§ 2423-A (2) and 2422(13-B). 

 
Please immediately return your Registry Identification Card to:  
  
Department of Administrative & Financial Services   
Office of Cannabis Policy  
Maine Medical Use of Cannabis Program  
162 State House Station  
Augusta, ME  04333-0162  
  
 
 
 






